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Date: June 13, 2023 

To: Chair and Members 
Art in Public Places Trust 

From: Michael Spring, Director 
Department of Cultural Affairs  

Subject: Trust Resolution No. APPT 23-40 / Lopez De Victoria Studio, LLC - South Dade 
Transitway Corridor / Addendum I 

Trust Resolution No. APPT 23-40 
RESOLUTION APPROVING ADDENDUM I TO THE PROFESSIONAL ARTIST SERVICES 
AGREEMENT IN SUBSTANTIALLY THE FORM ATTACHED WITH LOPEZ DE VICTORIA STUDIO, 
LLC (LEAD ARTIST MONICA LOPEZ DE VICTORIA) IN THE NOT-TO-EXCEED AMOUNT OF 
$127,500.00 FOR PHASE II – FABRICATION AND INSTALLATION OF THE TECHNOLOGY 
BASED ARTWORK FOR THE SOUTH DADE TRANSITWAY CORRIDOR PROJECT (FROM 
MIAMI-DADE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION AND PUBLIC WORKS PUBLIC ART 
FUNDS) 
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Art in Public Places Trust approve Addendum I to the Professional Artist 
Services Agreement in substantially the form attached with Lopez De Victoria Studio, LLC (lead artist 
Monica Lopez de Victoria) in the not-to-exceed amount of $127,500.00 for Phase II – Fabrication 
and Installation of the technology- based artwork for the South Dade Transitway Corridor project. 
 
Background 
On May 10, 2022 through approval of Trust Resolution No. APPT 22-21, the Trust authorized a 
Professional Artist Services Agreement with Lopez De Victoria Studio, LLC (lead artist Monica Lopez 
de Victoria) in the initial amount of $22,500.00 for design development of her proposed technology-
based artwork for a prominent area in the park-and-ride garage of the South Dade Transitway 
Corridor project.  In close collaboration with APP staff and the client’s executive team, the artist is 
nearing design completion of a video installation which will include a series of LED screen panel 
cabinets attached to an exterior wall section of the garage station. Design development for this type 
of work has been primarily focused on defining the hardware, software, and infrastructure 
requirements for developing a self-contained and reliable system to display the artist’s produced 
video over an anticipated lifespan of 5-7 years with little to no monitoring. The fabrication phase of 
this commission involves the artist’s production of the video-specific content and the assembly of the 
custom display LED system for installation close to the completion date and opening of the new 
garage facility. Approval of the artist’s substantially complete design by the project’s A&E team is 
expected before end of June 2023. The artist has confirmed her readiness to initiate the 8-10 months 
production/fabrication phase upon approval of the design package submittal.    
APP staff recommends the approval of Trust Resolution No. APPT 23-40 authorizing Addendum I to 
the Professional Artist Services Agreement with Lopez De Victoria Studio, LLC in the not-to-exceed 
amount of $127,500.00 for fabrication and installation of the approved artist’s design. Execution of 
this addendum is contingent on the artist’s successful completion and submittal of all deliverables 
required under the Phase I - Design scope of work. 
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